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cc:  Jeffrey Butt, Director of Operations, Industry Canada 
       Serge Bertuzzo, Director, Regulatory Affairs, Bell 
       Chantal Desjardins, Senior Manager, Real Estate 

April 20, 2020 

Mr. Jason Sinyard 
Deputy City Manager  
Planning, Engineering & Regulatory Services 
City of St. John’s 
PO Box 908  
St. John’s, NL  A1C 5M2 

Re: Replacement of tower J0216 Blackmarsh Road 

Dear Mr. Sinyard: 

Bell Mobility wishes to inform the City of St. John’s that we will start the process of replacing the tower 
at Blackmarsh Road in the coming weeks.  The schedule calls for completion by the end of June.  The 
existing equipment building will be re-used.   

As you are aware, telecom towers are regulated by Innovation Science, Economic Development Canada 
(formerly Industry Canada), so this information is provided as a courtesy to the City. 

Industry Canada Client Procedures Circular (CPC-2-0-03, Issue 5, 2014), Section 6, page 12: 

The following proposals are excluded from land use authority and public consultation requirements: 
• Existing  Antenna Systems: where modifications are made, antennas added or the tower

replaced… 

The replacement tower will be a 30 meter galvanized lattice, 4 leg square design.  See elevation drawing 
attached.  There is capacity for future additional loading. 

If you require anything further, please do not hesitate to contact us at (709) 758-5046 or e-mail 
paul.greene@bell.ca.   

Sincerely, 

Paul Greene 
Senior Advisor - Network (Real Estate) 

Bell Mobility Inc. 
10 Factory Lane 
PO Box 2110 
St. John’s, NL  A1C 5H6 

Telephone: 709-758-5046 
paul.greene@bell.ca 




